
 

  

Diary Dates 

Wednesday 16th March: Danes and 
Puddlebridge visit to the Natural 
History Museum 
 
Friday 18th March: Non-uniform for 
Comic Relief. Any donations via our 
Just Giving page please: 
https://www.justgiving.com/fundrais
ing/rednoseday22-aston-st-marys-ch 
 
Monday 21st March and Thursday 
24th March: Parents’ Evening  
 
Friday 25th March: Mothering Day 
service  
 
Monday 28th March: Reward Day 
 
Tuesday 29th March: Easter 
Breakfast 
 
Wednesday 30th March: Haffydown 
Viking Day. 
 
Friday 1st April: Easter Service 
followed by egg rolling and egg 
decoration. 
 
Friday 1st April: School finishes at 
1pm 
 
Wednesday 20th April: Children 
return to school. 

 

 

The past few weeks have seen us begin to return to some 

sort of normality in school. We are now able to join 

together as a school for assemblies in the hall again; many 

after school and lunch time clubs have resumed and our 

youngest children in Shackadell Class are enjoying reading 

with their Year Six buddies once more. The arrival of spring 

means children are enjoying their breaks and lunchtimes 

on the field – it really is wonderful to see them making the 

most of our beautiful school grounds. 

Next week, Danes and Puddlebridge classes are looking 

forward to their visit to the Natural History Museum. This 

will support their learning in both geography and science. 

We are delighted that the visit has been able to be 

rescheduled following our Covid outbreak earlier in the 

term.  

Sadly, whilst our lives seem to be returning to normal, our 

thoughts and prayers are with those whose lives are being 

impacted by events in Ukraine. As a school, we are always 

mindful of how we present wider world issues to our 

children; including conflicts, natural disasters or any 

sensitive or upsetting events that might dominate our 

national or global news. We recognise that many of our 

children will see images and hear news stories about the 

current conflict and feel it is important that, within school, 

we support them to understand what is happening at an 

age-appropriate level. We have been very impressed by 

the children’s empathy and understanding as well as their 

desire for the world to come together to support refugees.  

We wish everyone a happy and relaxing weekend. 
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Shining Stars were 

awarded to: 

Who will be our next 

shining star? 

 

Merits were awarded to: 

Lucas, Orlagh, Ethan, Bertie, 

Amelie, Flynn, James, 

Stanley P, Demi, Oscar, 

Anouska, Ellie, Isabelle H, 

Benji, Evie, Primrose, Ella, 

Teddy, Willow, Harry B, 

Ethan R, Maryam, Jadon, 

Vaaris, Isadora, Finley, 

Poppy-Belle and Isla 

 

A Thought from Reverend Jenny 

Lent recalls Jesus’ 40 days of temptation, 

hunger and danger in the desert wilderness, 
preparing him, body, mind and soul, for all 

that lies ahead. 

This Lent our world is full of danger... 
many situations seem hopeless, 

the future seems unbearably dark... 
our prayers for peace seem unanswered... 
there is so much wrong with the Church 

and society... 
so much needless inhumanity and 

suffering... 

we may feel tempted to give up on God... 
 

 
Jesus knew tough times too. 

Against suffering and inhumanity Jesus 

CHOOSES to live HOPEFULLY and 
PRAYERFULLY not getting bogged down in 

life’s darkness but FAITHFULLY TRUSTING 
his Heavenly Father to support and guide 

him, confident of God’s GOODNESS and the 

power of LOVE. This is our choice too. 
Despair or HOPE 

Darkness or FAITH 

Inaction or PRAYER and LOVE... 
the Love in action we see in the outpouring 

of donations for Ukrainian Refugees. 

 

 

ACADEMIC YEAR 2021/2022 

 
SPRING TERM 
Thursday 6th January 2022 to Friday 1st April 2022 
HALF TERM Break - Monday 14th February 2022 to Friday 
18th February 2022 
 
SUMMER TERM 
Wednesday 20th April 2022 to Wednesday 20th July 2022 
Bank Holiday (School Closed) - Monday 2nd May 2022 
HALF TERM Break - Monday 30th May 2022 to Friday 3rd 

June 2022 

Jubilee Day (School Closed) – Monday 20th June 2022)  

 

School Meals 

To order school meals, please log onto 

your School Gateway account via the 

website or the app. 

 DINNER MONEY FEES £2.80 per 

meal 
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Notices 
 

  
                                                                                    
 

 

 

 

 

RED NOSE DAY - FRIDAY 18 MARCH 2022 

 
Children are invited to come to school in non-uniform on Friday 18th March. Instead of 
cash donations, we have set up a Just Giving page to raise money for this important 

fund-raising event. Please donate whatever you feel able to give at: 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/rednoseday22-aston-st-marys-ch 

Whatever you do, no matter how small, you can help people live free from poverty, 
violence and discrimination. This includes funding organisations that are supporting 

people right now in Ukraine, and those attempting to cross the border. 

 

World Book Day 2022 

Thursday 3rd March 2022 

 

 It was wonderful to see so many original and creative costumes on World Book Day! 

We had a fantastic day in school which began with a whole school assembly 

including a costume parade. This felt particularly special as we have only just 

begun to enjoy being able to meet in the hall for assemblies again. This year, to 

celebrate World Book Day, we decided to focus on a single book across all classes. 

We chose ‘Coming to England’ by Floella Benjamin. You can find out more on the 

class pages. Finally, we would like to thank you so much for your donations; the 

money has been spent on new books for their class book corners. Having recently 

invested in lots of new books to support our younger children learn to read, we 

have this week invested in a range of new fiction and non-fiction books for Key 

Stage Two. It has been wonderful to see the children so excited by the new books; we 

really are proud to have children who are such dedicated and enthusiastic readers. 

 



Class News 
 

  

Shackadell Class 

We had a brilliant time celebrating World Book Day on Shackadell! Just like the rest of the school, 
we have some time reading and exploring ‘Coming to England’ by Floella Benjamin. We have been 
learning about different places in the world recently, such as Antarctica, so it was really good to 
learn about another country. Floella writes about her time growing up in Trinidad and we enjoyed 
comparing Trinidad with our country.  
 
We looked at the weather and thought about the types of clothes we would wear in Trinidad and 
the UK during the month of March. We also explored native fruits and vegetables in the UK and 
Trinidad. We even got to try some pineapple, mango and avocado. Floella’s book details her 
memories and we spent time thinking about some of our own memories. 

 

We also really 
enjoyed dressing 
as our favourite 
book characters 
and dancing to 
the World Book 

Day rap! 
 

 



Class News 
  

Peartree Class 

World Book Day was such fun. It was so lovely to see all the incredible costumes that the children wore. It 

was even more lovely to have a whole school assembly where we could all celebrate and show other 

classes our costumes. 

 

During the day we based our activities on the school focus book ‘Coming to England’ by Floella Benjamin. 

We started by talking about early memories and shared some photos that parents had sent in about things 

that they remember that are totally different in our modern times such as toys, computers and phones. 

We then wrote down our earliest memories. We looked at some of the fruits that they eat in Trinidad and 

then even tasted them, Yum! We drew pictures of fruit bowls.  We did wordsearches too. We compared 

fruit, houses and beaches and had to work out which were from Trinidad and which from the UK. We all 

agreed the beaches are much nicer there. 

 

What a busy, fun packed day we had! 

 



Class News 
 

  

Orchard Class 

 

 

 

We loved celebrating World Book Day in our class and it was so wonderful to see the children excited to 
share their favourite stories and to show off their costumes! Thank you so much for your donations. I 
have already purchased sixteen new books for our reading area and cannot wait to share these with the 
children once they arrive. 
During the day, we explored the story “Coming to England” by Floella Benjamin. We compared life in 
Trinidad to life in England and discussed the emotions Floella must have experienced when arriving 
here. Using descriptions from the book and clips from the BBC drama to inspire us, we wrote our own 
first-person recounts imagining to be Floella. We described her first impressions of England and focused 
on using similes and adjectives to bring our writing to life. Here is an example of the amazing writing the 
children produced. I think you will agree that they have done a wonderful job at depicting Floella’s 
varying emotions. 
 

 

 

 

 



Class News 
 

 

  

Haffydown Class 

Haffydown had a wonderful World Book Day. We admired each other’s outfits and compared our 
favourite books. We loved reading our class book, the true story Coming to England, and thinking about 
what we felt and thought about the story.   

Haffydown loved learning about Trinidad. We looked at and smelled different foods from the Caribbean 
such as callaloo and ackee. Some of us even tried mango for the first time. We wrote a postcard in the 
character of the author, Floella Benjamin, explaining to a friend back in Trinidad how England was not 
what she expected it to be. The children discussed the different reasons why Floella found it difficult to 
settle in England, which ranged from the UK’s much colder weather, her family’s living conditions and, 
most shocking for our class, racism. To further develop an understanding of the story, we watched the film 
based on the book.  

We have written a letter to the Floella, who we discovered is now a member of the House of Lords. We 
had to be extra careful when addressing our letters, as its very important to address a Baroness properly! 
We are looking forward to getting a response and will certainly share it with you.  

 

 

 

 



Class News 

Puddlebridge Class 

Puddlebridge Class thoroughly enjoyed World Book Day! We had such fun dressing up as our 
favourite characters and sharing our favourite stories with each other. Our work in English has 

been based around ‘Coming to England’ by Floella Benjamin. We were so interested by her story 
and the history surrounding the Windrush Generation. We have compiled all our knowledge into 

a non-chronological report to inform other people about this period of history and its lasting 
legacy. 

 

 

 

 



Class News 
  

Danes Class 

 

 

 

On World Book Day, we created double page spreads in response to the book ‘Coming to England’ by 

Floella Benjamin. We learnt about life on the Caribbean Island of Trinidad and also about the 

Windrush generation. We were shocked by prejudice that Floella and her family experienced when 

they moved to England and inspired by their courage and determination to make a success of their 

lives thousands of miles away from their Caribbean homeland. Our work included a letter that Floella 

could have written to her parents whilst they were apart and a personal response to the question: 

How does the treatment that many Caribbean families received in England make you feel? 

Our finished pieces were fantastic, so we have sent copies of our work to the author. 

 

 

 



 



 


